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2022 was called to be the year of the 
consolidation of technology, of the revolution in 
the way of accessing and using information, and 
of the definitive digitization of the industry. The 
slowdown caused in world progress by the waves 
of pandemic, recent events -the war- in Europe, 
and the global supply crisis, however, have not 
affected our research activity so significantly. 
The drive and initiative that all of us who are part 
of iTEAM continue to have, aided by the support 
for research and development that has begun to 
arrive strongly from European funds, reinforce our 
activity, and even overwhelm our management 

capacities. iTEAM continues to grow in quality, 
in productivity, in incomes, and in the number 
of projects, and for a few years it has remained 
the number 1 of the University Institutes at the 
Polytechnic of Valencia, and the largest in Spain 
in our field. The reader will be able to see in these 
pages the summary of all those projects and 
results that iTEAM has achieved along the recent 
months. The challenge for 2023 continues to be 
maintaining the level of quality and productivity 
that we have achieved, and continuing to excite 
new generations of researchers for science and 
technology. Enjoy reading.


